HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care
Action Minutes from Meeting:

4/7/08
3:00-5:00 PM
Members Present:  Michelle Bakken, Noah Briones, Gayle Burns, David Diaz, Esther Lucero, Ken Pearce, Susan Philip, Joe Ramirez-Forcier, Gwen Smith, Ellen Sweetin, Laura Thomas
Staff:  Joseph Cecere (HHS), Aimee Crisostomo (Harder+Co.), Vincent Fuqua (HPS), John Melichar (HPS), Tracey Packer (HPS), Michael Paquette (HPS), Maree Kay Parisi (HASE)
Absent:  Jabari Allah, Randy Allgaier, Ed Byrom, Catherine Newell
Public:  None

1. Welcome, Introductions, Announcements and Changes
· Meeting began at 3:05 p.m.
2. Public Comment

· There was no public comment.
3. Approval of minutes from 3/3/08 meeting
· The 3/3/08 meeting minutes were approved.
4. Committee Business 
· Report from HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)
· Steering Committee Report
· At the March meeting, Steering members discussed the process HPS took to inform committee members of the March agenda change including the new vision (phone calls to all HPPC members and co-chairs). 

· Phone calls were helpful, as were committee meetings, prior to the Council meeting where members had the opportunity to discuss the new vision. 

· Steering also discussed the SF HIV Health Workgroup recommendations – they agreed that further discussion and review of the recommendations is needed; Steering agreed to send the recommendations to be reviewed by the Points of Integration committee. 

· Committee co-chairs updated Steering on plans for the April committee meetings and how the committees are beginning to incorporate the new vision into their work – we will be talking more about prevention’s new vision with agenda item #5. 

· Steering also reviewed the agenda for next month’s Council meeting – Membership/CLC committee is organizing a diversity training for April. 
· HPPC March meeting
· Grant Colfax presented the new vision for prevention, which we will learn more about and have a discussion today as a committee.

· SF HIV Health Workgroup also presented a set of recommendations which the HPPC will continue to review.  

· Report from HIV Health Services Planning Council ( HSPC)
· Laura Thomas spoke of the cuts in Care funds.  She also reminded members of the refocusing of the HSPC committees this year which means that there will be more POI involvement this year (hence the three new members:  Catherine Newell, Ellen Sweetin and Laura Thomas).
· Report back from State Community Planning Group (CPG)
· The state CPG is a joint council for prevention and care.  John Melichar mentioned that the June meeting will be in Burlingame (the location of the meetings rotate).
· John also reported that he’s on the work group with Laura Thomas which has been charged with developing the state HIV Prevention Plan.
· Report back from linkage to care working group
· Vincent mentioned that Harder and Co. will be Linkage to Care.  He has met with folks from HIV Health Services to begin this process.
· Process Evaluation 

· 9 surveys were returned!!  Thanks to everyone who participated! 
· Overall, participants thought that the meeting went well – that we had a good discussion and that there was full participation of committee members. 
· As a reminder, the committee requested that process evaluation surveys be available in paper form at the meetings.  These are available and everyone has the option to complete one before they leave today.  We will continue to provide paper versions of the process evaluation for the remainder of the year and no longer be sending the electronic survey monkey via e-mail.
· There was no public comment on this agenda item.
5.  Vision for HIV Prevention
· Tracey Packer, Acting Deputy Director of the HIV Prevention Section, was here today to talk to us about the new vision for HIV prevention.  
· HPPC members had the opportunity to hear about the new vision at the last HPPC full council meeting.  For Care Council members, this was an opportunity to learn about the new vision and as a committee, an opportunity for us to discuss it and ask any questions we might have.  
· Tracey reviewed the power point presentation and answered questions on the difference between drivers and co-factors.  
· She also reiterated the four new directions we will be taking: 1) Programs and interventions to support people to know their serostatus 2) Prevention with positives 3) Drivers of the epidemic 4) Focus on Structural Approaches
· There seemed to be support from the committee on this new vision.  

· Tracey also clarified two separate (but related) processes that will also affect the work of POI:

· Best practices for Prevention with Positives (PwP) which will now go to POI as a main piece of our new scope of work.
· Standards of care for linkages from testing to care (Harder and Company).
· There was no public comment on this agenda item.
6.  Revisiting the Scope of Work
· The committee’s scope of work for this year was based on completing the Epidemiological Chapter.  In light of the shift in focus, as well as the extended timeline for completing the HIV Prevention Plan, the Epi chapter will not be completed this, but we will finish up the work that we begun. As mentioned, we will be primarily working on PWP approaches.  
· At our next meeting, we will present a scope of work and timeline for review and adoption.   
· Along with PWP approaches, there’s a chance that there may be time for the committee to address additional topics and issues that is relevant to both care and prevention. 
· Aimee will revise the POI scope of work and present this at our next meeting on May 5.
· There was no public comment on this agenda item.
7.  Next Steps, Evaluation and Closing
· The meeting adjourned at approximately 4:45pm.  Members were reminded to fill out their process evaluations. 
· Nine evaluations were completed and turned in by members.

The minutes were prepared by Michael Paquette and Vincent Fuqua and reviewed by Susan Philip.
Next Meeting:  Monday, May 5, 2008, 3-5 PM.
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